New England District Championship
Malletts Bay Boat Club - Fleet 301
Colchester, Vermont
June 28-29, 2014

e e

14430 Michael Zonnenberg Michael Booker, Adam Ceely
Z 14584 Peter Hazelett James Unsworth, Derek Deming 3 3 5 2 Z 15
3 15132 Brian Gibbs Mike Boardman, Beth Holland 7 4 B 3 & 26
4 15381 Bill Fastiggi Suzy Coburn, Tyler Braun 1 13 1 8 3 27
5 4430 Caroline Patten Emily Pelo, Catherine Pelo 5 13 3 4 5 30
& 14644 Mike Huffman Pete Huffman, Sam Huffman 8 & 4 7 7 32
7 14146 Connor Aswad Michael Booker, Adam Ceely g 7 7 & 4 33
8 14540 Joan Shannon/Con Brush  James Unsworth, Derek Deming 11 8 8 5 a 40
9 14905  Jamie Allan Mike Boardman, Beth Holland 1 1 13 13 13 41
10 15060 Heather Ambrose Katey Hayes, Jill Gagne & 5 13 13 13 50
11 14514 Arnie Tran Kay Tran, Marilynne Johnson 10 g 10 g 13 51
12 14881 Dan Egan Mate Cunningham, Marty Richs 12 13 9 10 9 53

On Saturday, we had about 5 to 8 knots in the first race and 1 to 6 in the second race. The wind did completely die at the end of the second, race but, luckily, all the boats were on the final
2/3's of the windward leg to the finish, so it wasn't super painful. We floated for about 30 minutes, and then racing was abandoned for the day.

Appetizers, plenty of beers and "Kika" juice were on hand for the cocktail hour, followed by @ Mexican dinner prepared by Marilynne Johnson. The pink hour over the bay, and the green
mountains was pretty spectacular.

Jamie Allan with crew Jay Deakin and Chantal Leger won the day but had to head back to Montreal for Sunday. This would open the door for Michael Zonnenberg and Peter Hazelett, who were
tied for secand with six points. Caraoline Patten, Emily Pelo and Catherine Pelo would have also had a great day, finishing with a fifth and a first, had it not been for an OCS in the second race.

Sunday's conditions were a bit breezier, with most crews all hiking in the first race. Michael Zonnenberg, Michael Booker and Adam Ceely had an impressive day with a 2, 1, 1 which put them
five points ahead of Peter Hazelett, James Unsworth and Derek Deming to gave them the District Championship. Congrats to Michael and his team for a great two days of racing.



